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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200016576AA 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

GENERAL ELECTRIC COMPANY 
1 RIVER ROAD, SCHENECTADY, NEW YORK, U.S.A. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Baker & McKenzie 
14th Floor, Hutchison House, 10 Harcourt Road, HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

28 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

02-02-2000 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

03-01-2017 
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放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 18 
leather and imitations of leather, and goods made of these materials and not included 
in other classes; animal skins, hides, trunks and travelling bags, umbrellas, parasols 
and walking sticks, whips, harness and saddlery; all included in Class 18. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 28 
games and playthings; gymnastic and sporting articles not included in other classes; 
decorations for Christmas trees; all included in Class 28. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200100254 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

W.R. GRACE & CO.-CONN. 
7500 GRACE DRIVE, COLUMBIA, MARYLAND, 21044, USA. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

China Patent Agent (H.K.) Ltd. 
22/F, Great Eagle Centre, 23 Harbour Road, Wanchai, HONG 
KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

1 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

10-02-2000 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

10-02-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 1 
catalysts for the control of gaseous pollutant emissions in vehicles and in stationary 
industrial power plant systems; metal tolerance and hydrogen selectivity additives for 
use in the manufacturing of gasoline; rare earth chemicals for general industrial use; 
chemical catalysts for emission control. 
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紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 1 
chemicals, silicas for general industrial use, desiccants for use as humidity buffers 
for electronics, insulated glass, windows, artwork, cosmetics, pharmaceuticals, 
refrigerants, chromatography, petrochemical and refining industry and food products; 
silica gel adsorbents used as desiccants for pharmaceutical containers; fluid-cracking 
catalysts and additives used in the petroleum field; polyolefin catalysts used in the 
petroleum industry and in polyethylene processing; hydrogenation catalysts for use in 
the chemical process industry; hydrotreating catalysts, hydroprocessing catalysts used 
to enhance petroleum processing; chemicals for use in the manufacture of 
pharmaceuticals and toothpastes; chemical polishing powders, molecular sieves for use 
in fluid cracking catalysts; silica used in the food and beverage industries and in 
edible oil refining, ethanol production, and in the manufacture of polyethylene resins, 
plastic containers and films, paints and coatings. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300794485 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Chi Mei Corporation 
No. 59-1, San Chia, San Chia Village Jen Te Hsiang Tainan 
Hsien  TAIWAN, PROVINCE OF CHINA 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Deacons 
5TH FLOOR, ALEXANDRA HOUSE, 18 CHATER ROAD, CENTRAL, HONG 
KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

1, 7, 9, 11, 17, 29, 30 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

10-01-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

06-01-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 10 
Medical apparatus and instruments, diagnostic apparatus (for medical purposes), 
sphygmomanometers, stethoscopes, thermometers (for medical purposes), ear trumpets, 
analysis for use in medical, mirrors for dentists, mirrors for surgeons, physiotherapy 
apparatus, ambulance stretchers, syringes for injections, artificial eyes, artificial 
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limbs, dentures, hearing aids for the deaf, hearing protectors, heart pacemakers, 
stretchers for ambulance, beds made for medical purposes, cushions for medical purposes, 
basins for medical purposes, bed pans, crutches, esthetic massage apparatus, massage 
apparatus, electric acupuncture instruments, pacifiers for babies, feeding bottle teats, 
feeding bottle valves, feeding bottles. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Stationery, adhesive tapes for stationery, adhesives glues for stationery, cabinets for 
stationery, clips for offices, staples for offices, correcting fluids, covers for 
stationery, document files, folders, paper knives, paperweights, penholders, rubber 
erasers, drawing rulers; albums, almanacs, booklets, books, cards, calendars, comic 
books, envelopes, graphic prints, handbooks, note books, scrapbooks, song books, 
pamphlets, pads, postcards, posters, printed matter, printed publications, writing 
tablets; pictures, paintings, aquarelles, engravings, graphic representations, graphic 
reproductions, portraits, watercolor saucers, canvas for painting, charcoal pencils, 
paintbrushes, crayons, palettes for painters, watercolors; paper, hygienic paper, 
packing paper, wrapping paper, writing paper, filter paper, manifolds, stickers; pens, 
pencils, fountain pens, steel pens; place mats of paper, table linen of paper, table 
mats of paper, mats for beer glasses, coasters of paper, table napkins of paper; bags 
for microwave cooking; paper flags; modeling materials. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 1 
Acrylonitril-styrene copilyrene resin, acrylonitrile-butadiene-styrene terpolymer resin, 
acrylic resin, general purpose polystyrene, high impact polystyrene, unprocessed 
plastics, unprocessed synthetic resins, unprocessed artificial resins, unprocessed 
plastics filtering materials, polymer alloys for use in manufacturing gears, frames, 
and housings in appliances, consumer and communication applications; color compounded 
plastic resins for use in the manufacture of housing and industrial design in 
appliances, consumer, computer and communication applications, anhydrides, glycol. 
 
類別 Class 7 
Electric kitchen machines, domestic electric fruit presses, vacuum cleaners, washing 
machines, electric can openers, coin-operated washing machines, spin driers, wringing 
machines for laundry, electric wax-polishing machines, garbage disposals, current 
generators, domestic electric crushers, domestic electric grinders, domestic electric 
blenders, grating machines for vegetables, electric coffee grinders, domestic drying 
machines. 
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類別 Class 9 
Computers, notebook computers, computer peripheral devices, computer memories, computer 
keyboards, printers for use with computers, magnetic disks, disk drives for computers, 
optical data media, optical discs, magnetic data media, computer liquid crystal 
displays monitors, computer monitors, mouse pads, electronic pens, scanners, video 
compact disc read only memory (VCD-ROM), digital versatile disc read only memory (DVD-
ROM), recorded computer software, recorded computer programs, computer game programs, 
personal digital assistants, analog to digital converters, digital to analog converters, 
MP3 players, electronic pocket translators; television sets, liquid crystal displays 
television sets, plasma television sets, digital television sets, high definition 
television sets, television apparatus, television game sets, amusement apparatus 
adapted for use with television receivers only, video screens, radios, personal stereos, 
loudspeakers, microphones, headphones, stereo sets and speakers, digital video disc 
players and recorders, digital video disc-read, digital video disc-read and writing, 
digital video disc writers, television receivers, portable digital video disc players, 
video recorders, digital video recorders, portable media players, fluorescent screens, 
cassette players, compact disc players, horns for loudspeakers, musical juke boxes, 
compact discs, phonograph records, sound recording apparatus, sound recording carriers; 
telephones, mobile telephones, portable telephones, cell phones, video telephones, 
telephone apparatus, radio pagers, telephone wires; batteries, solar batteries, battery 
boxes, battery chargers; integrated circuit cards; antennas; photocopiers, teleprinters; 
photographic projectors, projectors, liquid crystal displays projectors, projection 
screens; satellite navigational apparatus; animated cartoons, exposed cinematographic 
film, sound recording discs, sound recording strips, animated cartoons, video recorders, 
videotapes; electric connectors, sockets, plugs, electric couplings, covers for 
electric outlets; downloadable electronic publications, electronic notice boards, 
electronic tags for goods; facsimile machines, photocopying machines, camcorders, 
cinematographic cameras, photography cameras, digital still cameras, holograms; thin 
film transistor liquid crystal displays; color filters; wireless communication products 
modules; electric wires; electric cables; plasma display panels; vending machines; 
invoicing machines; magnetic encoders; diagnostic apparatus (not for medical purposes); 
optical glasses; screens for photoengraving; resuscitation mannequins (teaching 
apparatus), audiovisual teaching apparatus; cases for photographic apparatus and 
instruments; electric irons; megaphones; measuring protractors; word processors. 
 
類別 Class 11 
Lighting apparatus and installations, electric lamps, lighting apparatus for vehicles, 
lighting installations for air vehicles, luminous tubes for lighting, safety lamps; 
bath fittings, sanitary installations, seats for toilet, bath linings, bath plumbing 
fixtures, bath tubs, water supply installations, sauna bath installations, hot air bath 
fittings, sun beds tanning apparatus, heaters for baths; electric blankets (not for 
medical purposes); air conditioning apparatus, air filtering installations, air 
purifying apparatus and machines, air sterilizers, germicidal lamps for purifying air, 
electric fans, air driers, hair dryers; extractor hoods for kitchens, electric cookers, 
electric coffee machines, electric coffee percolators, electric coffee filters, 
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toasters, microwave ovens; filters for drinking water; hot water bottles; electric 
laundry dryers; refrigerators; freezers; refrigerating containers. 
 
類別 Class 17 
Acrylic resins [semi-finished products], artificial resins [semi-finished products], 
synthetic resins [semi-finished products], thermoplastic elastomer, polybutadience 
rubber and other rubber, acrylic sheet, plastics sheet material, rubber material for 
recapping tires, synthetic rubber, polystyrene sheets for use in shielding for bath 
rooms, and for use as opaque or decorative windows and/or window coverings in home 
internal design, polystyrene films for use in packaging applications; plastic composite 
materials in the form of pellets for use in manufacturing/packaging, gears and 
industrial design in appliances, consumer, computer, display and communication 
applications, optically reflective material, namely, films and sheets for use in 
display and light box or lighting applications; raw or semi-worked rubbers, artificial 
resins being semi-finished products in extruded form for general industrial use, 
plastic composite in the form of plastic boards for use in manufacturing conductive and 
antistatic packaging, stuffing of plastic. 
 
類別 Class 29 
Broth, broth concentrates, soups, soup preparations, vegetable juices for cooking, 
vegetable soup preparations, tomato juice for cooking, tomato pu'ree, weed extracts for 
food; butter, cocoa butter, coconut butter, peanut butter, chocolate nut butter, cream, 
butter cream, margarine, cheese, milk, milk powder, milk products, milk beverages, 
koumiss, yogurt; edible oils for food, bean oil, peanut oil, olive oil; tofu; yolk of 
eggs; frozen prepared meat foods, meat, preserved meat, canned meat, salted meats, meat 
extracts, meat jellies, ham, bacon, black pudding, charcuterie, pork, sausages, tripe, 
croquettes; frozen prepared fish foods, foods prepared from fish, canned fish, fish 
fillets, salted fish, herrings, salmon, sardines, tuna fish; fruit chips, potato chips; 
jams, marmalade, sesame seed paste, cranberry sauce; frozen prepared vegetable foods, 
cooked vegetables, dried vegetables, preserved vegetables, canned vegetables, prepared 
nuts, preserved olives, preserved onions, processed peanuts, preserved peas, preserved 
soya beans, piccalilli, sauerkraut, pickles, gherkins, fruit pulp, raisins, fruit 
salads, vegetable salads, dates, edible birds' nests, crystallized fruits, frosted 
fruits, frozen fruits, frozen prepared fruit foods, stewed fruit, canned fruits, 
preserved fruit, fruit preserved in alcohol, preserved truffles, ginger jam, fruit 
jellies. 
 
類別 Class 30 
Tea, iced tea, tea-based beverages; coffee, coffee-based beverages, coffee beverages 
with milk, coffee substitutes, coffee flavorings; chocolate, chocolate-based beverages, 
chocolate beverages with milk; cocoa, cocoa-based beverages, cocoa beverages with milk, 
cocoa products; edible ices, ice cream, frozen yogurt, binding agents for ice cream, 
ice for refreshment; cooking salt, vinegar, condiments, chow-chow, chutneys, curry, 
dressings for salad, pepper, allspice, sauces, tomato sauce, meat gravies; bread, bread 
rolls, breadcrumbs, buns, plain buns, sandwich buns, malai sweet buns, capers, rusks, 
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sandwiches; cakes, cake powder, cake paste, decorations for cakes, petits fours; sugar, 
honey, royal jelly for human consumption, molasses for food, candy for food, golden 
syrup, malt extract for food, maltose, glucose for food, propolis; cookies, biscuits, 
macaroons, malt biscuits, petit-beurre biscuits, gingerbread, confectionery, sweetmeats, 
almond confectionery, peanut confectionery, peppermint sweets, confectionery for 
decorating Christmas trees, pralines, confectionery fruit jellies, caramels, chewing 
gum, marzipan, liquorices, crackers; corn flakes, maize flakes, oat flakes; cereal 
preparations, cereal products chips, meal, oat-based food, oatmeal, crushed oats, 
husked oats, popcorn, rice, sago, flour-milling products, wheat flour, corn flour, corn 
meal, farinaceous foods, gluten for food, roasted corn, milled corn, husked barley, 
almond paste; pies, pizzas, meat pies, dumpling, bun dim sum, pancakes, quiches, tacos, 
tarts, tortillas, waffles, pasty; pasta, farinaceous food pastes, pastry; noodles, 
macaroni, ribbon vermicelli, noodles vermicelli, spaghetti, ravioli, pastries, spring 
rolls, sushi; puddings; leaven, ferments for pastes; essences for foodstuffs. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300971046 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

CHAPMAN ENTERTAINMENT LIMITED 
The Pavilion, 90 Point Pleasant, Wandsworth, London SW18 
1NN, United Kingdom. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

BAKER & MCKENZIE 
14TH FLOOR, HUTCHISON HOUSE, 10 HARCOURT ROAD HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

25, 28, 41 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

11-10-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

19-01-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Animated cartoons; audiovisual recordings; cameras; cinematographic films; computer 
software concerned with children's education and entertainment; electric computer games 
adapted for use with video apparatus or television receivers; electronic publications; 
electronic colouring books and posters; electronic greetings cards; films; hand held 
electronic games apparatus and software; interactive educational games for use with 
video apparatus or television receivers; interactive entertainment software for use 
with computers; interactive graphics screens; interactive video software; mouse pads; 
pre recorded media including video tapes and cassettes, compact discs (CDs), audio 
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cassette tapes, digital versatile discs (DVDs), video game cartridges and computer 
discs; pre recorded compact interactive discs; protective helmets for sports; 
sunglasses and spectacle frames; water wings; electronic games (downloadable software) 
provided by the Internet; all included in Class 9. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Activity books; address books; albums; autograph books; binders; book markers; books; 
calendars; cartoons; cases, holders and stands for pens, pencils, pastels and crayons; 
comics; colouring books, decalcomania; diaries; document files and boxes for stationery 
and papers; drawing books, pads, pens and sets; easels; embroidery, sewing and knitting 
patterns; folders for stationery and papers; glue; greeting cards; ink; magazines; 
modelling clay; newsletters; note books and pads; party invitations; pencil sharpeners; 
pens, paint boxes, paintbrushes, pastels, crayons, pencils; post cards; printed 
pictures and posters; printed publications and printed matter; rubber erasers; rulers; 
scrap books; stationery; stencils; stickers and transfers; tablecloths, mats of paper, 
napkins of paper; teaching materials; trading cards; wrapping paper; writing pads and 
paper; all included in Class 16. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing; footwear; headgear; all included in Class 25. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Toy gardening sets; toy buckets and spades; action figures; action figure accessories 
and action figure environments, namely action figure playsets and fantasy settings; 
bubble making wand and solution sets; balloons; balls; battery operated action toys; 
board games; building blocks; building games; card games; Christmas tree ornaments and 
decoration; clothes for dolls or soft toys; doll accessories; dolls; doll's prams; 
games; gymnastic and sporting articles; hand puppets; infant rattles; infant action 
crib toys; jigsaw puzzles; kites; manipulative puzzles; masks; mobiles (toys); model 
vehicles; toy modelling compound, toy modelling compound and apparatus to work with 
said modelling compound sold, as a unit, craft sets; novelties for parties; party 
favours in the nature of small toys; playing cards; plush toys; puppets; puzzles; ride 
on toys; sandboxes; slides, pool rings, inflatable swimming pools, bath toys, pool toys, 
water squirting toys; skateboards, ice skates, snow skis, flying discs, hockey sticks, 
snow sleds; soap bubbles; soft sculpted toy figures; toy bake ware; toy banks; toy 
cookware; toy figures; toy tools, toy tool belts, toy hard hats; toy vehicles; toys; 
tricycles (playthings); paper party hats; all included in Class 28. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Entertainment services; animated cartoon entertainment services; production and 
distribution of television, film, motion picture, cartoon, animated cartoon, animated 
film and radio entertainment; amusement parks; book publishing; children's 
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entertainment and education services; electronic publication services; fan clubs; live 
performances and personal appearances by a costumed character; organisation of 
competitions; provision of on line electronic publications; provision of online 
information relating to entertainment and/or education; radio programme production; 
stage shows; electronic games services provided via a global computer network; TV 
entertainment services; consultancy, information and advisory services relating to the 
aforesaid; all included in Class 41. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
303206556 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Piaggio & C. S.p.A. 
VIALE RINALDO PIAGGIO 25 56025 PONTEDERA, PISA ITALY 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Deacons 
5th Floor Alexandra House, Central HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

12, 35, 36, 37, 39, 41, 43 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

19-11-2014 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

08-09-2016 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 35 
Wholesale and retail store and commerical distributorship services in respect of 
chemical substances for use in the automotive industry, lubricants. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 12 
Two, three, four wheeled vehicles; bodies for vehicles; brakes for vehicles; caps for 
vehicle petrol (gas) tanks; luggage nets for vehicles; seat covers for vehicles; shock 
absorbing springs for vehicles; suspension shock absorbers for vehicles; vehicle 
chassis; vehicle seats; pneumatic tires; casings for pneumatic tires; non-skid devices 
for vehicle tires; adhesive rubber patches for repairing inner tubes; pumps for 
bicycles; repair outfits for inner tubes; rims for vehicle wheels; valves for vehicle 
tires; air bags (safety devices for automobiles); cigarette lighters for land vehicles; 
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anti-theft devices for vehicles; anti-theft alarms for vehicles; horns for vehicles; 
safety seats for children, for vehicles; bells for bicycles; bicycle stands; mudguards; 
direction signals for vehicles; cycle frames; luggage carriers for vehicles; pedals for 
cycles; rearview mirrors; saddle covers for bicycles or motorcycles; saddlebags adapted 
for bicycles or motorcycles; saddles for bicycles or motorcycles; engines for land 
vehicles; electric motors for land vehicles; motorcycle bags namely tank bags, sissy 
bar bags, tails bags, side hardbags, topcases. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Wholesale and retail store and commercial distributorship services in the respect of 
perfumery, cosmetics and toiletries, eyewear, protective clothing for wear by 
motorcyclists, protective helmets, computers, computer software, electric apparatus and 
instruments, apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of sound and images 
and accessories thereof, vehicles, parts and fittings thereof, watches and jewelry, 
stationery and writing instruments, printed matters, leatherware, household and kitchen 
utensils, clothing and accessories thereof, footwear, headwear, games and playthings. 
 
類別 Class 36 
Insurance services; insurance brokerage; financial services; mortgage brokerage 
services; monetary affairs; financial loans; insurance consultancy; insurance 
underwriting; brokerage; financial evaluations in the field of insurance, banking and 
real estate; financial consultancy; financial management; financing services. 
 
類別 Class 37 
Repair, installation and maintenance services of two, three, four wheeled vehicles, 
bodies for vehicles, brakes for vehicles, caps for vehicle petrol (gas) tanks, luggage 
nets  
for vehicles, seat covers for vehicles, shock absorbing springs for vehicles, 
suspension shock absorbers for vehicles, vehicle chassis, vehicle seats, pneumatic 
tires, casings for  pneumatic tires, non-skid devices for vehicle tires, adhesive 
rubber patches for repairing inner tubes, pumps for bicycles, repair outfits for inner 
tubes, rims for vehicle wheels, valves for vehicle tires, air bags (safety devices for 
automobiles), cigarette lighters for land vehicles, anti-theft  devices for vehicles, 
anti-theft alarms for vehicles, horns for vehicles, safety seats for children, for 
vehicles, bells for bicycles, bicycle stands, mudguards, direction signals for vehicles, 
cycle frames, luggage carriers for vehicles, pedals for cycles, rearview mirrors, 
saddle covers for bicycles or motorcycles, saddlebags adapted for bicycles or 
motorcycles, saddles for bicycles or motorcycles, engines for land vehicles, electric 
motors for land vehicles, motorcycle bags namely tank bags, sissy bar bags, tails bags, 
side hardbags, topcases. 
 
類別 Class 39 
Transport; packaging and storage of goods; travel arrangement; escorting of travellers; 
hauling; freight (shipping of goods); storage of goods; delivery of goods; packaging of 
goods; storage; storage information; traffic information; transportation information; 
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car rental; rental of vehicle roof racks; vehicle rental; rental of motor racing cars; 
transportation logistics; car parking; vehicle breakdown assistance (towing); taxi 
transport. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Organization of meetings, conferences, conventions, exhibitions and fair for cultural 
and educational purposes; club services; education; providing of training; 
entertainment; sporting activities. 
 
類別 Class 43 
Accommodation bureaux; day-nurseries; cafés; cafeterias; retirement homes; tourist 
homes; providing campground facilities; rental of temporary accommodation; canteens; 
rental of lighting apparatus other than for theatrical sets or television studios; 
rental of cooking apparatus; rental of transportable buildings; rental of drinking 
water dispensers; rental of meeting rooms; rental of chairs, tables, table linen, 
glassware; rental of tents; boarding houses; hotel reservations; temporary 
accommodation reservations; boarding house bookings; restaurants; self-service 
restaurants; hotels; bar services; holiday camp services; food and drink catering; 
motels; snack-bars; boarding for animals. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
303490254 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Aexeo Technology Ltd. 
45 Reid Street, Hamilton HM 12, P.O. Box HM 2487, BERMUDA 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

So Keung Yip & Sin, Solicitors & Notaries, Agents for 
Trade Marks, Patents & Designs 
Room 1009-1012, 10/F., Nan Fung Tower, No. 173 Des Voeux 
Road Central, HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 36, 38, 42 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

30-07-2015 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

08-08-2016 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
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類別 Class 36 
financial database services relating to commodities, shares, stocks and foreign 
exchange; provision of financial information for professionals in the field of 
portfolio management; providing information regarding traded investments; securities 
and commodities trading services; organization of trading markets for financial 
services; exchange services relating to the trading of commodities, futures and options, 
shares; information, advisory and consultancy services relating to all of the aforesaid 
services. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and 
instruments; apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, 
accumulating, regulating or controlling electricity; apparatus for recording, 
transmission or reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data carriers, recording 
discs; compact discs, DVDs and other digital recording media; mechanisms for coin-
operated apparatus; cash registers, calculating machines, data processing equipment, 
computers; computer software; fire-extinguishing apparatus; computer software platforms; 
downloadable computer software applications; data storage devices; data banks; computer 
software for database management; electronic databases; data processing programs; 
computer operating systems; data processing software and apparatus; data encryption 
apparatus; data protection backup units and software; mobile data communication 
apparatus; computer software for controlling and managing access server applications; 
network access services operating software and hardware; financial management software; 
software for producing financial models, relating to financial history and handling 
financial matters, transactions and trades; computer software for application and 
database integration; computer software for creating searchable databases of 
information and data; secure terminals for electronic transactions; software for 
facilitating secure financial transactions; encoded cards for use in relation to the 
electronic transfer of financial transactions; software for ensuring the security of 
electronic systems. 
 
 
 
類別 Class 36 
Insurance; financial affairs; monetary affairs; real estate affairs; financial 
information, data, advice and consultancy services; financial information processing; 
collection of financial information; provision of financial information to investors 
and hedge funds; financial information services provided by access to a computer 
database; currency trading and exchange services; hedge fund services; management of 
funds; loan and credit, and lease-finance services; provision of trade credit; 
provision and financing of bridging loans; financial analysis and research services; 
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financial and monetary services, and banking; administration of financial affairs;  
investment services; fund investments administration of investments and fund 
investments; tax reporting; financial reporting; real estate investment; real estate 
administration; administration of property portfolios; financial rating and credit 
reports; preparing of financial reports; financial transfers and transaction, and 
payment services; payment processing; information, advisory and consultancy services 
relating to all of the aforesaid services. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Telecommunications; telecommunication portal services; telecommunication services to 
obtain information from data banks; transmission of database information via 
telecommunications networks; computer communication and internet access; access to 
content, websites and portals; providing access to and leasing access to electronic 
communications and computer networks, computer databases, web pages, websites, 
electronic sites; providing user access to computer programs in data networks; 
electronic exchange of data stored in databases; communication services between data 
banks; data communication services; data bank interconnection services; electronic 
exchange of data stored in databases accessible via telecommunication networks; 
computer data transmission services; communication services between computers; 
communication services over computer networks; telecommunications services for 
providing access to computer databases; telecommunications services between financial 
institutions; electronic communication services for financial institutions; electronic 
communication services for preparing financial information; information, advisory and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Scientific and technological services and research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services; design and development of computer hardware 
and software; hosting services and software as a service and rental of software; 
software research; installation and customization of computer applications software; 
updating and maintenance of computer software; programming of data processing equipment; 
project studies relating to software; testing of computing equipment; maintaining 
websites; cloud computing; software as a services [SaaS]; platform as a service [PaaS]; 
application service provider [ASP]; infrastructure as a service [IaaS]; application 
service provider (ASP) and software as a service [Saas] featuring computer software for 
receiving, recording, processing, transmitting, storing, monitoring, managing, sharing 
and displaying financial information including data on financial transactions and 
trades; application services provider [ASP] and software as a services [Saas] featuring 
computer software that enable the implementation, operation, hosting and maintenance of 
electronic commerce across multi-platform, multi-commerce channels and applications, 
the conduct of business across those platforms, including reporting, business and 
economic analytics, and decision support; application services provider [ASP] and 
software as a services [Saas] featuring computer software for online business process 
automation, global business management, accounting, financial management, office and 
business productivity, electronic funds transfer, supply chain management, electronic 
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data interchange and data collection systems; software as a service (SAAS) services and 
application service provider [ASP] featuring software to enable the tracking of time 
and expenses, budgeting, preparation, dissemination and processing of invoices and 
payments, bookkeeping, preparation and management of work orders, sharing of documents 
and electronic mail messaging on a computer or via the Internet and other communication 
networks; application services provider [ASP] and software as a services [Saas] that 
enables users to create manage real time transactions flowing through an integrated 
system and allow users to customize viewing windows into specific business workflows 
and transactions; application services provider [ASP] and software as a services [Saas] 
featuring security software that enables business global continuity and disaster 
recovery to ensure recovery of all major systems and technologies; file sharing 
services, namely, hosting a website featuring technology enabling users to upload and 
download electronic files; providing an online website for creating and hosting micro 
websites for businesses; data security services; troubleshooting of computer hardware 
and software problems; maintenance and updating of computer software relating to 
computer security and prevention of computer risks; information, advisory and 
consultancy services relating to all of the aforesaid services. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
303780117 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Société des Produits Nestlé S.A. 
1800 Vevey, SWITZERLAND 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Deacons 
5th Floor Alexandra House, Central, HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

11, 21, 30 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

18-05-2016 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

29-12-2016 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 30 
chocolate, chocolate products, chocolate-based preparations and beverages. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
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類別 Class 11 
Heating and cooking apparatus; apparatus for heating milk and for making foam while 
heating milk; electric apparatus for preparing beverages; electric coffee machines, 
electric coffee makers and percolators; parts and components for all the aforementioned 
goods. 
 
類別 Class 21 
Household or kitchen utensils and containers (not of precious metal or coated 
therewith); coffee making machines (non-electric), non-electrical coffee makers and 
percolators; parts and components for all the aforementioned goods; tableware; 
glassware, porcelain and earthenware not included in other classes; cups, mugs, glasses, 
coffee services (tableware); capsule dispensers. 
 
類別 Class 30 
Coffee, flavored coffee, coffee extracts, coffee-based preparations and beverages; iced 
coffee; coffee substitutes, extracts of coffee substitutes, preparations and beverages 
based on coffee substitutes; chicory (coffee substitutes); tea, tea extracts, tea-based 
preparations and beverages; iced tea; malt-based preparations; cocoa and cocoa-based 
preparations and beverages; sugar; biscuits. 
 
 

 


